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FISCAL NOTE 

Senate Bill 20
Committee: Healthcare Sponsor: Senator William Beasley

Analyst: Tiffany Weaver Date: 03/21/2023

Senate Bill 20 as introduced would increase the administrative obligations of the Alabama

Board of Pharmacy to register a designated representative for each manufacturer, bottler,

packager, wholesale drug distributor, or other entity in the supply chain for pharmaceutical

products that is a current permit holder.  However, the increased obligations would be offset by

new annual initial and renewal registration fees, set by the board in an amount not to exceed

$100, and new late penalty fees, also set by the board in an amount not to exceed $50.  Based on

the current number of permit holders, the estimated annual receipts generated beginning January

1, 2024 is $200,000. 


